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 GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
 

Second Saturday of  Each Month  7:00 P.M. 
Lakewood Elks 
6313 75th St W                   
Lakewood, WA 

(Come early for post meeting eats and drinks) 
      Members, prospective members & guests welcome!!       
 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING            
Held on Thursday before the General Membership Meeting 

6:00pm  
 Meadow Park Golf Course Club House  

7108 Lakewood Dr W 
I-5 South exit So 74th St W. turn right on 74th, take slight 

right on to 74th St W. right on Lakewood Dr. W 
 

UNDERGLASS is a publication sent out 10 times per year 
for the CGCC Members!  

Articles and input are WELCOME! 
 Please submit to: 

   Billy & Nina Chambers 
11628 - 172nd  St. E. 
Puyallup WA. 98374 

or email to:  kidbillyus@yahoo.com 
For questions or comments please  call 

(253) 848-9390   
   Please submit any articles for the April Issue by  March20 

For all ads in the Underglass contact Billy Chambers @ 253-848-9390 
For all ads on the Web sight contact David Bailey @ 425-413-0132 
  or thru the website @ www.classicalglasscorvetteclub.com 



Greetings to One and All,  
Wow, what a turn out for our February meeting. Ninety-nine people 
came for the fun. We had 80 members and 19 guests attend. Doug and 
Maile Willrich, Nick and Loretta Able, Tim and Kathy Schaefer, Linn 
Day, Tim and Martha Donlin, Tim and Carolyn Brown, Dennis and 
Charlene Peterson were all voted in as new members that evening.  
A club record! A BIG CLASSICAL GLASS WELCOME to you all. 
Guests present at the meeting were our friends from the BC Corvette 
Club, Nigel & Marie Wheway, Al & Sally Frost and Fred & Shelly 
Poperink. 
Fred and Shelly also filled out a member ship application to be CGCC 
members. Welcome to you all! It was a great meeting and I urge all 
veteran CGCC members to join us again to meet all of our new  
members.   
Many thanks to Bob De Pirro and to all the members who volunteered 
and came out to man the club’s booth at the Corvette Swap meet on 
Saturday and Sunday.  
According to Bob, there were four membership applications taken on 
Sunday. The weather was not cooperating on Saturday but it did not 
dampen the spirit of the event. 
Once again, welcome to what appears to be a great Corvette season. 
So wash and shine up those Vettes, start them up and get ready to GO. 
  
The Prez  



                                CLASSICAL GLASS CORVETTE CLUB 
                                  GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
                                      SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 12, 2005 
President Tony Hyatt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Tony welcomed the mem-
bers from the Canadian Corvette Club and had them stand and be recognized. 
The January 2005 minutes were approved as printed in the February Underglass. 
Vice President Marty Morin appointed Rick Peeler as sergeant of arms. 
Jeanine Korn read the treasurer's report. 
Kathy Fechter had the guests from Canada stand and introduce themselves: Marie and 
Nigel Wheway; Al and Sally Frost and Fred and Shelley Poparink. Fred and Shelley also 
turned in an application from membership with CGCc. Also introduced tonight were 
guests: Tim and Kathy Schaefer; Nick and Loretta Abel;Doug and Maile Willrich; Dennis 
and Charlene Petersen; Tim and Carolyn Brown; Linn Day and Tim and Martha Donlin. 
All the above guests were voted in as new members ofCGCc. 
Don Mulligan gave a rundown of the coming events with CGCC: At the present time the 
Corvette High Performance Meet is being held at the Puyallup Fairgrounds. It goes 
through Sunday. The next jacket night will be Saturday, February 19 at Tower Lanes for 
bowling. Don reviewed the calendar through June. There are sign up sheets for all events 
at the back table. Check with the website for directions and other month's activities. Bob 
DePirro also talked about the Corvette High Performance Meet. 
Bill Hassen mentioned that the All City Ralleye in Olympia is April 24 and will go from 
Olympia through Tumwater and that there will be all types of cars entered. 
Billy Chambers announced that he would like to take pictures of all new members at the 
break. 
President Tony Hyatt asked that the members present indicate on a sign-up sheet whether 
they would like to continue to receive a hard copy of the Underglass or view it on the 
website and print it if they wish. 
There were 135 copies ran in January. This could save time and expense. The newsletter 
would still be mailed to vendors. 
Joanne Kennedy stated that she still needed volunteers for the months of June July and 
September for "goodies". 
John Johnson reported that the 5-Star event car show would be held at Friendly Chevro-
let. The autocross will be held at the old Emerald Queen location on the tide flats. Dan 
Hagerty will be setting the course up. The banquet dinner will be held at the Puyallup 
Elks. The dates are August 6 and 7,2005.  
Chuck Hulka stated that there is a sign-up sheet for anyone interested in judging in the 
car show. He explained that the judging is a team and he pairs up an experienced person 
and a new person. 
Crystal Hulka wanted everyone to know that we need to thank Marilyn Underhill for her 
help in obtaining the Emerald Queen parking lot for the autocross. 
John Johnson explained that the cook for tonight's dinner, Shelly, is a volunteer and re-
ceives no compensation. He will be passing around a basket for tips at future dinners. 
Julie Booth went over the schedule for parades. The Daffodil Parade is April 16. They 
need cars to carry dignitaries as well as for the Club. It does not need to be a convertible 
for the dignitaries. The schedule is breakfast at 6:00, line-up by 8:00 and then staging 
from there. After the parade agenda, there will be a dinner at Vierthaler's Winery in Sum-
ner. The Wenatchee Apple Blossom Festival is May 6 - 8. We will leave on Friday and 
stay in Leavenworth. The Rhododendron Parade in Pt. Townsend is May 21,2005. There 
will be a car show at the Elks on September 17, 2005. 



Elvira Tucker stated that there is a lot of variety in the raffle tonight. 
AI Tone (Discount AI) has Corvette clocks for sale for $15; logo blankets for $30 and 
parade flags for the cars at $10. He also has all styles of jackets available. 
Don Korn, photographer has a picture show on the back table on his computer. Some 
of the pictures were taken at the High Performance Meet today and some were from 
this evening. 
Antje Crawford stated that cleaning supplies are needed for March for the Family Re-
newal Shelter. She will be passing around a Piggy Bank for those who would like to 
contribute cash. She will be doing this each month. Two thank-you letters were re-
ceived from Keith Galbraith, executive director of the Family Renewal shelter. One 
was for the donation of $1 000 from 5-Star and the other was for the donation of $1200 
in December 2004. 
The meeting recessed at 7:50 p.m. and resumed at 8: 15 p.m. 
President Tony gave an announcement from Kathleen Page. Her church is having a 
benefit concert at the Mt Tahoma Church in Tacoma on February 26 at 6:00 for the 
tsunami victims. Everyone is invited to attend. 
John Johnson announced that the Elks would be available for dinner next month with 
salads, fish and chips and other items off of the menu. He also mentioned that Shelley 
will be going to Alaska and that Jim will not be the trustee anymore. John will find out 
the status of the kitchen at the next Elk's meeting. 
Willow Flint stated that the Book Club is on the 3rd Sunday of the month at 4:00 at 
Borders in Tacoma. If there is a Club event, they re-schedule. It is a lot of fun and not 
"scary"! 
Dave Bailey, Web master, reported that there is a new section in the website titled 
"logistics". This section will have all of the information concerning events out-of-town 
and overnight - when, where staying information! 
Marilyn Underhill, Sunshine Committee, reported that flowers had been sent to Janet 
Stensgard for her surgery and a card to Crystal Hulka. Janet and Crystal both thanked 
the Club. Three-fourths of the birthday cards have been mailed out for February. She 
encouraged everyone to let her know if anyone is having surgery, etc. 
Ron Waller reported on NW ACC. The NW ACC Board approved the proposal that 
the Club voted on last month. NW ACC will be sponsoring a 2-day event June 11 and 
12 at the Shelton Airport. The first day will be instruction of autocross and the second 
day will be the event. The Marque Club will be at Pacific International Raceway July 
13. Please check their website for more information. Ron encouraged all members to 
support the other Corvette clubs in their events. NW ACC would like to see more new 
faces participate now that anyone can be an officer who is a member in good standing 
of a Corvette club. 
Len Tucker reported on the Corvette Museum and the various raffles that are avail-
able. There was some good information in the February newsletter and he will con-
tinue to update the news in the Underglass. 
Ron Waller, public Relations Committee, reported that all of the sponsors have signed 
their contracts and have either paid or indicated they are paying. 
Old Business 
Vice President Marty read the bylaw amendment concerning adding a new committee 
chairperson for the Christmas Party/Awards Banquet and other Gala events. The Club 
approved the amendment. 



New Business 
Linda Morin thanked Billy and Nina for their work on the newsletter. She presented an 
amendment to the bylaws to reflect changes to the duties of the Newsletter Committee 
and to create a new committee titled Vital Statistics. John Underhill currently maintains 
the CGCC membership roster and database. Linda read the proposed bylaw amendment. 
It will be printed in the newsletter and read again at the March meeting to be voted on. 
Bill Hassen inquired if anyone ever wanted to do something at the "spur of the moment". 
It was suggested that if anyone wants to do something, they could get a hold of a lot of 
people through the roster! 
President Tony announced that Joan Schultz and Michael Thames have volunteered to 
head the new Christmas Committee. 
Billy Chambers asked when the newsletter would be available on the website. President 
Tony stated that we would start it in May. That would give enough time at the next meet-
ings for people to sign up. 
The Club raffle was conducted and Betty Felker's name was drawn. Unfortunately, she 
was not present to win! The raffle gift is six glasses, all bearing one of the six genera-
tions of Corvette logos. They will be up for raffle next meeting. 
The meeting raffle was conducted. 
President Tony announced that there were 99 guests and members in attendance. He 
thanked everyone for commg. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9: 10 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,   Jan Johnson,  Secretary 



Tim & Carolyn Brown Dennis & Charlene Petersen 

Nick & Loretta Able Tim & Kathy Schaefer 

Doug & Maile Willrich Tim &Martha Donlin 

Linn Day 



15% off all menu for all card holding members of 
Classical Glass Corvette Club 

Thanks !  
For a most enjoyable evening, we all had a great 
time. We had a great trip home, it only took up is  
2 1/4 hours in my old van. 
 
Nigel Weway 

Special guest visiting from Canada were  
Al & Sally Frost and Nigel & Marie Wheway  

from the BC Club 
Other guest were 

Fred & Shelly Popernik 



Janice Campbell  3rd  
Betty Felker  4th  
Bill Barsanti  7th 

George Schwartz 9th 
Tom Whitman  12th  
Bob Felker  14th  
Ruth-Ann Matthias  18th  
Philip Funk  19th  
Julie Booth  20th 
Janet Burnett  20th 

Rich Thoreen 20th 
Don Mulligan  20th  
Micki Young  20th  
Ron Halsey  21st  
Pat DePirro  23rd  
Edith Rice  24th 
Julie Tauscher  24th 
John Munson  25th 

Samuel Lovild 26th 
Antje (Angie) Crawford  



LOST…..  A Blue Cooler used at the meeting for 
our refreshments, if you know of its whereabouts  

ONCE  AGAIN…. I plea for information ! ! !  
I am in the process of completing a list of ALL past  Presidents 
CGCC and to find some of the records that have been lost. 
If you were a member and can fill in the blanks, please either email 
me at rjwaller@msn.com or call me at (253) 884-4464.  
The years are: 1968,1969,1972,1973, and 1974.  

Thank you for your help! 



                Proposed Amendment to the CGCC By-laws 
The following proposed amendment will bring the CGCC By-Laws in line 
with the way the club has been functioning over the past few years. It will 
delete and change some of the current duties of the Newsletter/Vital  
Statistic Chairperson and create a new Club Roster Committee Chair. 
Current wording on the proposed sections for change: 
ARTICLE IV - DUTIES 
Section VIII: Newsletter/Vital Statistic (amended 1/93) 
  A. The official CGCC newsletter shall be called "Under Glass" 
  B. The chairperson shall be the official mailing address. 
  C. "Under Glass" will be the monthly notification of the regular business or any  
       other meetings. 
  D. It shall contain all notices of club events, NWACC functions, or any other in  
      formation, or articles the committee receives before the newsletter deadline,  
      and believes to be in the best interest of the club. 
  E. Provide a monthly newsletter article listing additions or interim changes to the  
      roster, member's birthdays and club anniversaries, any proposed or accepted   
      changes to the Articles of Incorporation or By-laws 
  F. Prospective member's names shall appear in the newsletter following each   
      meeting attended     
  G.The chairpersons, or appointed committee member, shall be responsible for  
      maintaining a current mailing list, permanent list of member's birthdays,  
      permanent record of anniversary dates when members joined CGCC,  
      maintain a total count of CGCC members, and provide mailing labels for the   
      newsletter and other club mailings. 
  H. This committee shall work closely with the Membership Committee,  
       Treasurer, and Secretary. 
   I. Print, publish, and distribute a roster to all members of the club two times a   
      year (unless no changes).  This roster shall list names, addresses and phone   
      numbers of members. Preferred method of distribution is utilizing the  
      newsletter. 
  J. Never release the roster to anyone outside the club without the permission of  
      the Executive Board.  
  K. For security reasons, never indicate on the roster anything which would  
      associate it with the club or Corvettes 
  L. Maintain the master copy of the Articles of Incorporation and By-laws and type  
      and distribute revisions when enacted. Preferred method of distribution is  
      utilizing the newsletter. 
 

Proposed changes and additions to ARTICLE IV -  
            DUTIES to read as follows: 
Section VIII: Newsletter 
       A. Remains the same. Delete descriptions B, I, J & K. 
       B. Previous Description C 



ARE DUE  NOW ! ! ! ! !  
Please send to:   PO Box 111208  

Tacoma, WA  98411 

C. Previous Description D 
D. Provide a monthly newsletter article listing any proposed or  
    accepted changes to the Articles of Incorporation or By-Laws.  
E. Prospective member's names shall appear in the newsletter following    
    each meeting attended.  
F. The chairperson, or appointed committee member, shall be  
    responsible for providing mailing labels for the newsletter and other club    
    mailings. 
G. Previous Description H  
H. Previous Description L 
I. The chairperson shall be an Executive Board member.  
 
 Section XIX: Club Roster 
 A. The chairperson shall maintain a CGCC Membership Roster.  
     Database will include all member's Name & Address, Phones (home &   
      cell) & E-mails, Birthdays, Anniversary Date of joining CGCC, 
     Corvette(s) and CB Handle. 
 B. Shall have all new members fill out a form providing their roster data as   
      soon as possible after becoming members.  
 C. Will accept new and updated roster data from any current member.  
 D. New member roster data and new or updated current member data will   
     be incorporated into the membership roster and e-mailed to all members   
     providing an e-mail address on a monthly basis. Paper copies of the     
     membership roster will be brought to the monthly meetings for any  
     members who do not have e-mail addresses.     
E. Work closely with Membership Committee, Treasurer, and Secretary. 
F. To collate and supply lists (birthday, addresses, email addresses, etc) to 
    any committee chairperson as requested 
G. Never release the roster to anyone outside the club without the  
    permission of the Executive Board. 
H. The chairperson shall be an Executive Board member.  



Cheryl and Dave Bailey, reside in Maple Valley, WA 
Married 16 1/2 years they have two beautiful girls, 
They met through mutual friends in high school.  

There hobbies and interest are reading, traveling, and 
spending time with their girls. 

Dave is Staff Systems Engineer of  his own Isilon Systems 
INC in Seattle, and Cheryl works for the Tahoma School 

District. 
Actively involved with CGCC for 4 years. 

Their latest Vette is 2005 Daytona Sunset Orange Metallic 
Coupe.  Cheryl and Dave most like CGCC for  all the 



High Performance at the Fair 
The weather held out great ! ! !  

There  were  cars  to  buy, sell  or trade, new and 
old  parts, vendors  of  all  sorts  and  of  course 

food  for all. 
Our membership was well   represented  

at out  booth  by both  new  
and seasoned members 

4 perspective  members  visited  our booth 
and  the following  filled  out  applications  for  

Membership:  Michael & Sherrie Sadler,  
Darrell  Summers,  Bill  & Diane  Gander  

and  
Mark  & Joy  Vinson 

We  look  forward  to seeing  all  of  them 
 at our next meeting! 

 



National Corvette Museum 
The National Corvette Museum Membership Options  

The following is a list of the NCM memberships available and the  
benefits for each.   

Personal or Individual Memberships:  

Individual Member, $50 
Benefits:  Laminated membership card  
Silver member lapel pin  
Certificate signed by Board Chairman and NCM Executive Director  
Free admission to member  
Discount on NCM sponsored events  
Annual subscription to America's Sports Car, the museum newsletter  
10% discount on merchandise from the Corvette Store and catalog  

Family Membership, $100 
Benefits, same as above except: 
Two laminated membership cards ,Two silver member lapel pins  
Free admission to Museum for member and immediate family  

Lifetime Member, $1,500 (Installment Plan Options Available) 
Benefits, same as above except: 
Lifetime membership to the Museum  
Name engraved on a special lifetime plaque displayed in the Museum  
Lifetime subscription to America's Sports Car, the Museum newsletter  
Gold metal membership card  
Certificate signed by Dave McLellan and NCM Board Chairman  
Larry Shinoda designed lapel pin  
Invitations to VIP functions sponsored by the NCM  
15% discount on merchandise from the Corvette Store and catalog  

  New Generation Membership, $10 
Benefits: Laminated membership card ,  Certificate  
Semi-annual Children's newsletter  
Birthday card  
Free admission to museum for child member  
Special NCM Gift  
There are also Business/Club Memberships available. Please see the NCM  
web site or me for the benefits and prices for these memberships.  
If you have any questions concerning membership in the NCM,  
please see me at one of our meetings or contact the 
 NCM at http://www.corvettemuseum.com or  1 800 53Vette. 
Len – Your NCM Ambassador 







  2 miles East of         
       Sumner. 
Members receive  
20% off total bill 
and 20% off all    
    wines to go  



            The Family Renewal Shelter  
          Our community service project  

 
 .                                     The Family Renewal Shel-
ter 

 (253) 475-9010 6832  
Pacific Avenue Tacoma, W A 98408-7206 

 March: Cleaning Supplies (window and 
floor cleaner, dish soap, sponges 
April: Lunch Items (nonperishable food 
items and snacks, lunch  boxes/bags) 
May: Used Luggage, travel bags, and Back-
packs 
June: Children's Outdoor and Indoor 
Games, Coloring books, Books, etc. 
July: Paper Supplies (paper towels, 
Kleenex, Toilet paper, napkins) 
August: School Supplies 
September: Laundry Supplies (Liquid de-
tergent, fabric softener/sheets, 
October: Over the Counter Medications 
and First Aid Supplies 
November: Baking Goods (nonperishable 
items, cookie sheets/cutters, etc 
December: No Meeting/No Donations 



 

Call Dan 
For your 
Engine  

Conver-
sion!! 

   
Providing                 
    quality, 
professional   
   care in a 
home like  
  setting to 
the elderly. 

QUALITY 
HOMES 
DESERVE 
THE BEST 

WINTER SPECIAL: CGCC Members Receive 10% off any  
Exterior project Booked By 4/1/05 Call for Estimate 



 
 
  
 
 
 
 MARCH 
 
17th   JACKET NIGHT - ST PATRICK'S DAY  
       GUIDO'S DOWNSTAIRS -  5:30PM  
20th   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS -  4 PM 
 
 APRIL 
 
2-3rd   WET WEEKEND - LONG BEACH   
13th   JACKET NIGHT   
16th   DAFFODIL PARADE   
22nd   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS -  4 PM 
24th   CORVETTES DE OLYMPIA ALL CITY RALLY   
 
 MAY 
 
6-8   WENATCHEE APPLE BLOSSOM PARADE   
15th   WALLER”S   “GAS UP CHILI FEED”  1:00 
18th   JACKET NIGHT - IVAR'S SEAFOOD 
22nd      BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS-  4 PM   
21-22nd   ANACORTES CAR SHOW  
27-29th  BOZEMAN MONTANA   
27-28th  RED & BLACK VETTES - LAS VEGAS  NV 
 
JUNE 
 
11-12th   NWACC AUTOCROSS- SHELTON AIRPORT 
12th    JACKET NIGHT - TACOMA RAINIERS BASEBALL   
19th    BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS -  4 PM 
24-25th   MT HOOD CORVETTES BBQ   
24-26th   PEACH CITY BEACH CRUISE - PENTICTON BC   
 
 
  



JULY 
3rd  CGCC PICNIC   
10th  HYDRO RACES POT LUCK DON & LINDA ROLLINS 11AM 
13th      MARQUE CLUB PIR TRACK DAY 
13th   JACKET NIGHT   
16-17th  RAIN FOREST TOUR   
17th      CAPITOL LAKE PARADE 
17th   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
7/29-8/1   WHISTLER   
30th   SPOKANE   
 
 AUGUST 
6-7th   FIVE STAR  
12-13th  BLACK VETTE GATHERING-RENO 
12-15th  ROSE CITY CLASSIC   
17th   JACKET NIGHT   
21st   BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
28th   FELKERS POOL PARTY  
 
 SEPTEMBER 
2-3rd  RED VETTE GATHERING - RENO  NV 
14th  JACKET NIGHT 
17th     ELKS CAR SHOW   
18th  BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS -  4 PM 
18th  GOLF  1PM 
TBD  OREGON COVERED BRIDGE TOUR   
TBD  FRIENDLY CHEVROLET CRUISE-IN   
 
OCTOBER 
12th JACKET NIGHT   
15-16th  LEAVENWORTH  
16th BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS 4 PM 
21st CLOVERLEAF REUNION -10/21 
 
 NOVEMBER 
16th JACKET NIGHT - MINIATURE GOLF   
20th BOOK CLUB @ BORDERS  4 PM 
 
 DECEMBER 
TBD GIG HARBOR SHOPPING AND HOT TODDY RUN   
10th CHRISTMAS BANQUET -  6 PM 



Looks like we have a celebrity amongst us 
 Steve Kehrberg   

was featured in the Corvette  Enthusiasts 
magazine nice job Steve ! 



 
 

Thanks Soupy 
for all the  

donations for 
our 

5 Star Event  

 
Don’t forget  
members get 
20% off there 
tab at the Gig 

Harbor location. 

 
 
      Call Steve For     
     Information on 
     Mortgage Rate  
     and payments! 
    He’s The Broker  
     You can Trust! 





  Donations for November are  
Baking Goods  
               

Following is a list of discounts currently available to 
our membership!! 

Be sure to patronize these club supporters!!! 
 

Friendly Chevrolet 
15% on all parts  

Special CGCC Auto Purchase Pricing  
 

Ivars in Lakewood, James Center and 
Tacoma Mall 

15% off any item on menu with CGCC membership card 
 

Harbor Rock Café 
20% off bill to Club Members (located in Gig Harbor) 

 
Winery Restaurant  

             20% off total bill and 20% off all Wines to go. 
 

Pacific Corvette 
15% on Parts & Labor 

 
Ecklers 

1% rebate to CGCC Members (use club code #0715) 
Club coordinator—Cozette Hammond 
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